


Opening remarks were provided by William Schoonover, Associate 

Administrator, Office of Hazardous Materials, PHMSA; Ben Supko, Executive 

Director, FAA Office of Hazardous Materials and Chairman Bob Brown. All 

speakers recognized the diverse backgrounds of the Committee membership 

and highlighted the important work to be carried out. Associate Administrator 

Schoonover noted the continually changing landscape concerning the use of 

lithium batteries in devices. He noted that the continued growth in the use of 

lithium batteries presents an opportunity to reduce greenhouse gases and 

increase energy efficiency. Executive Director Supko spoke about recently 

released FAA guidance on performing safety risk assessment associated with 

the transport of various types of items in an aircraft cargo compartment and the 

value of considering the inherent hazards of these items. Chairman Brown 

stressed the importance of working together to the benefit of safety for all and 

maintaining an efficient supply chain. 

IV. Previous Meeting Minutes and Agenda Adoption

Chairman Brown noted the minutes from the previous meeting were provided to

all and made available on the Committee's webpage and asked for a motion to

adopt the minutes. A motion was received from member Tobin and a second

from member Schwartz. The minutes were adopted as provided. Chairman

Brown then reviewed the current meeting agenda. A motion to approve the

meeting agenda was provided by member W eilert and a second from member

Wilson. Noting no objections to the agenda as presented, the agenda was

approved. Chairman Brown provided an update to the Committee that the

initial report of the Committee had been submitted to the Department of

Transportation in January of 2021.

V. Reports from Think Tanks

Each of the four Think Tank leads provided an update of the work that their

group had undertaken since the last Committee meeting.

a. G-27 Think Tank

Dave Weilert, head of the G-27 Think Tank, provided the Committee with an update of the 
groups work noting the following observations made by the group: 

1. If a G-27 packaging standard is approved and implemented into regulations it should be 
applicable to both lithium-ion and lithium metal batteries in passenger aircraft service.

2. Views were divided on if a G-27 package offered for transportation to a passenger 
aircraft should require an additional approval or simply be authorized for transportation 
if it meets the potential new standard.

3. The group did not believe that a G-27 packaging standard should apply on cargo 
aircraft. The group believed that the existing 30% state of charge requirements have 
helped the situation.

4. The group did not believe that external fire protection should be mandated as a part of
G-27 requirements.

5. The group noted potential future discussions within the think tank on a desired 
expedited approval process for G-27 packages if approval is ultimately required.
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